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Sunday, April 20th Activities in Golden Gate Park and the Haight-Ashbury 
 
This Sunday, April 20th, will see not only Easter celebrations throughout the City, but the likely return 
of an informal and unpermitted “4/20” gathering in Golden Gate Park and the Haight, which has 
caused significant problems in the community over the years and was particularly problematic last 
year.   
 
Crowds strained police, Muni, and park resources, overwhelmed residential streets, and in several 
instances, damaged public and private property.  Traffic came to a standstill as cars swarmed the 
area.  Garbage overflowed from curbside cans that proved unequal to the occasion. And on Sunday, 
4/21, staff and volunteers with the Recreation and Parks Department had to laboriously collect over 
10,000 pounds of litter left in the parks, not to mention the trash collected by the Department of 
Public Works from the upper Haight to Hayes Valley. 
 
I am determined not to allow these impacts again this year.  Over the past months, I have worked 
closely with the Police and Parks Departments, Mayor Lee’s office, and the MTA on a comprehensive 
city approach to this event.  There is no sponsor for 4/20, no organizer to hold to account.  But I want 
the community to know that their Supervisor and their government are doing everything possible to 
ensure a safe, peaceful April 20th for both visitors and residents. 
 
San Francisco, as always, welcomes celebrants with open arms, but this Sunday there will be 
boundaries to keep the community safe, and there will be no tolerance for anyone using 4/20 as an 
excuse to harm our parks or neighborhoods.  
 

 There will be increased law enforcement presence both uniform and plainclothes—including 
Juvenile Probation Officers—in the Park, upper and lower Haight, and surrounding 
neighborhoods with a strict enforcement approach to all code violations. 
 

 Parking is very limited in the area, and there will be Parking Control Officers (PCOs) ticketing 
and/or towing vehicles parked illegally in any way, e.g. on lawns or in neighbors’ driveways.  
PCOs will also be deployed at busy intersections to keep traffic and transit moving.   
 

 Unpermitted booths and concessions in the Parks will not be allowed.  Such enterprises will be 
immediately cited and removed. 
 
 



 Traffic control officers, SFPD, and Muni will be on hand in the afternoon to help move visitors 
out of the neighborhoods quickly and safely.  Muni will reroute buses off Haight Street 
between Stanyan and Masonic to avoid delays.   

 
If our neighborhoods and parks are expected to continue hosting a large gathering, without an 
organizer or any resources beyond those provided by the taxpayer, we must all be vigilant in ensuring 
the event is safe, clean, and responsible.   
 

 

 


